.

OFFICE OF THE ADDITIONAL DIRECTOR GENERAL OF POLICE : CID
MEGHALAYA :: SHILLONG
PRESS NOTE
16™ August, 2012

MEGHALAYA POLICE APPEALS TO STUDENTS AND PARENTS NOT TO BE CARRIED AWAY BY
FALSE PROPAGANDA

We have come across several messages being circulated over mobile phones and
on the internet space, spreading false rumours to the effect that Students from the North
Eastern States have come under attack in some South Indian States and that such
attacks are likely to intensify in the coming days. We have checked up with our
counterparts in the Police Department in many South Indian States and have found that
these are absolutely false rumours. Obviously, such false rumours are being spread
by trouble mongers and fanatic anti-national forces, with the intention to foment trouble

and promote disaffection amongst our people.

Meghalaya Police appeals to all students and parents, NGOs, and Media not to give

credence to such false propaganda.

If you require any assistance in this connection, please get in touch with our
helpline No +91 8575001111 which will be personally attended to by an Inspector General

Rank Officer 24X7. H

Y

Superintendent of Police
State Crime Records Bureau,
Meghalaya, Shillong
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